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NAPA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Letter 

TO: Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Shelli Brobst for Jennifer Yasumoto - Director 
Health & Human Services Administration 

REPORT BY: JoAnn Melgar, Staff Services Analyst II - 707-253-4722 

SUBJECT: Report from the Veterans Services Officer 

RECOMMENDATION 

Director of Health and Human Services requests that the Board of Supervisors receive the 2019 annual report from 
Napa County Veterans Services Officer, Patrick Jolly. 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The Napa County Veterans Service Office (NCVSO) helps ensure that veterans, their dependents, and their 
surviving spouses receive access to all benefits to which they are entitled. This report will be covering the year 
2019 highlights, accomplishments and challenges.  

 

FISCAL & STRATEGIC PLAN IMPACT 

 
 

Is there a Fiscal Impact? No 

County Strategic Plan pillar addressed: Effective and Open Government 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT 

There is no Environmental Impact for this item. 

 

BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION 



The Napa County Veterans Service Office (NCVSO), a unit of the Comprehensive Services for Older Adults (CSOA) 
division within the Napa County Health and Human Services Agency, helps ensure that veterans, their dependents, 
and their surviving spouses receive access to all benefits to which they are entitled. The 2019 report to the Board 
covers both service delivery accomplishments and challenges. 

 

SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS 

A . 2019 Report to Board of Supervisors  

CEO Recommendation:  Approve 

Reviewed By: Ben Guerrieri 
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